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Monday, April 18 (Poniedziałek)  

CTK -   7:00AM †Wladyslaw Malinowski r/o sisters & 

  friend 

  SH -   8:00AM †Kazimierz Wiercinski r/o wife 

  SH - 11:00AM †Paul & Helen Rossi r/o sister, Dora 

CTK - 12:00PM Rosary & Divine Mercy Devotions 

 

Tuesday, April 19 (Wtorek)  

CTK -   7:00AM †Wladyslaw Malinowski r/o sisters & 

  friend 

  SH -   8:00AM †Jadwiga Siedlicki r/o Henry Pakosz 

  SH - 11:00AM Mass and OLPH Novena in English 

   

Wednesday, April 20 (Środa)  

CTK -   7:00AM †Wladyslaw Malinowski r/o sisters & 

  friend 

  SH - 11:00AM †Anna Vinchur r/o family 

  SH -   7:00PM OLPH Novena in Polish 

 

Thursday, April 21 (Czwartek) - Anselm 

CTK -   7:00AM †Wladyslaw Malinowski r/o sisters & 

  friend 

  SH -   8:00AM †Antoni Dmochowski r/o Zofia Kafara 

  SH - 11:00AM †Annie Mathew r/o Shanta George 

 

Friday, April 22 (Piątek)  

CTK -   7:00AM †Wladyslaw Malinowski r/o sisters & 

  friend 

  SH - 11:00AM †Judy Pietrzyk r/o Kathy & Rich  

  Mazewski & family 

  SH -   7:00PM †Maria & Bronislaw Rusek r/o daughter 

 

Saturday, April 23 (Sobota) - George & Adalbert 

  SH -   8:00AM †Wladyslaw Malinowski r/o sisters & 

  friend 

  SH - 11:00AM †Alma Suhaka (Anniv.) r/o Marty, Sherri  

  & Bill 

CTK -   3:30PM Adoration 

CTK -   4:30PM †Giovannina Perna r/o family 

  SH -   6:00PM †Robert Marsicano (Anniv.) r/o wife,  

  daughter & granddaughter 

 

5th Sunday of Easter, April 24 (Niedziela)  

  SH -   7:00AM †Wladyslaw Malinowski r/o sisters & 

  friend 

CTK -   8:30AM For the People of the Parish  

  SH -   8:30AM Mass of Thanksgiving occasioned by the  

  25th Wedding Anniversary of  

  Tom & Diane Grundman 

  SH - 10:00AM †Raymond Charneski r/o wife & children 

CTK - 10:30AM †Mary Gruszka r/o sons & family 

  SH - 11:30AM †Living & Deceased Members of the  

  Blessed Virgin Mary Society 

 

 

The Sanctuary Lamp in Sacred Heart will burn this 

week for the repose of the soul of Ruth Yurko at the 

request of Margaret Dudek Moschak. 

4TH SUNDAY OF EASTER 

 

 "Jesus said, 'My sheep hear my voice; I know them, 

and they follow me." How blessed we are to be the "sheep" 

of such a Good Shepherd! Jesus promises that "I give them 

eternal life, and they shall never perish." When we follow 

the voice of our Shepherd, he leads us exactly where we 

want to go. But, of course, it's up to us to make sure that we 

recognize this voice. 

 In today's culture, many voices are competing for our 

attention. The voice of the media is a loud one, entering our 

homes and families through television, the Internet, print 

materials, and so on. We are also more and more a culture 

whose ears are literally filled with the voices of our favorite 

singers and the sounds of our personal playlists--the sight 

of people marching through their day with earphones 

blocking out other sounds is now a common sight. All of 

this has its appropriate place. We simply need to be sure 

that we don't allow these voices to become the primary 

ones in our lives. 

 To hear the voice of Jesus, we need to encounter his 

word in the Bible where he speaks to us loud and clear. We 

need to fill our ears with the message of the Gospel, to lis-

ten attentively to the prayers and preaching at Mass, and to 

"tune in" to the teaching of the Church and of the Holy Fa-

ther, which is easily available to anyone these days through 

those same media outlets mentioned above. 

 All of these things will help us to stay close to our 

Shepherd, and to avoid going astray into regions where we 

might get lost in spite of ourselves. Jesus promises of those 

who hear his voice and follow him that, "No one can take 

them out of my hand." When we stay near the Lord, we can 

rest assured that he will fulfill his promises. 

Jesus said: "My sheep hear my voice; I know them, 

and they follow me. I give them eternal life, and they 

shall never perish."                              - Jn 10:27-28a 

The Altar Bread & Wine in Sacred Heart is conse-

crated this week in memory of Robert Marsicano at 

the request of his wife, daughter & granddaughter. 

 

The Sanctuary Lamp in Christ the King will burn this 

week for the repose of the soul of Anna Mae Tu-

lanowski at the request of her sister, Helen. 



TODAY, APRIL 17 

60+ GET-TOGETHER -  2-4PM - Neumann Center. 

 

MONDAY, APRIL 18 

PRAYER AND PRAISE MEETING – 1PM in Christ the 

King Church. 

GUITAR LESSONS FOR CHILDREN – Sacred Heart 

auditorium – 3:30 – 6PM.  A small fee will be due.   

CONFIRMATION PRACTICE AND CONFESSION for 

candidates and sponsors – 6:30PM – Christ the King 

Church. 

 

THURSDAY, APRIL 21 

CONFIRMATION FOR OUR YOUNG ADULTS – 7:00PM IN 

CHRIST THE KING CHURCH.  Please keep these young 

people in your prayers at this joyous time of their lives.  

Thank you to their teachers Mr. John Snow and Mr. Joe 

Morella, and to the parents, grandparents, family, 

friends, and all who helped prepare the Confirmandi. 

ADULT CHOIR PRACTICE – 7:30PM in Sacred Heart 

Church.   

 

FRIDAY, APRIL 22 

COMEDY NIGHT - doors open at 7PM show starts at 

approx. 8PM.  $20 per person.  Bring your own beer, 

wine, soft drinks and snacks.  For tickets and table 

reservations call Mike Cigler at 908-707-1437.  

Sorry no one under 21 permitted. 

 

SATURDAY, APRIL 23 

CHILDREN’S CHOIR PRACTICE – 4-5PM in Sacred 

Heart Church.  NEW MEMBERS ARE VERY WEL-

COME. 

“WOULD YOU STAY ONE HOUR WITH ME?  Monthly 

Eucharistic Adoration will be available from 7-8PM 

in English and from 8-10PM in Polish.   

 

NEXT WEEKEND, APRIL 23 & 24 

THE BUILDING & MAINTENANCE DONATION will be 

collected along with your regular weekly envelope.  

Please be as generous as you can to help defray the 

cost of maintaining our parish property. 

 

 

Ogłoszenia Parafialne 

 

PONIEDZIAŁEK, 18 KWIECIEŃ  

LEKCJE GITARY - godz. 15.30; próba polskiej scholi 

dziecięcej - godz. 18.00. 

PRÓBA PRZED BIERZMOWANIEM I SPOWIEDŹ dla 

kandydatów i świadków - godz. 18.30 - w kościele 

Chrystusa Króla. 

 

Save the Dates 

Christ the Redeemer Summer Camp 

July 11-15, 2016 

CATHOLIC CHARITIES IS SEEKING  

VOLUNTEER MENTORS 

 

Both male and female mentors are needed to 

participate in one-to-one activities and be a role 

model to young people. 

Do you: 

1. Have a minimum of three hours per week to offer a child? 

2. Like having fun? 

3. Reside in or near Middlesex County or Franklin Township? 

4. Want to make a difference in a child’s life? 

 

Contact Jeanette Cullen at (732) 738-1323 or 

jcullen@ccdom.org, for more information. 

CZWARTEK, 21 KWIECIEŃ  

BIERZMOWANIE MŁODZIEŻY - GODZ. 19.00 W 

KOŚCIELE CHRYSTUSA KRÓLA. Polecajmy tę 

młodzież w naszych modlitwach w tej radosnej 

chwili ich życia. Dziękujemy katechetom: John 

Snow i Joe Morella oraz rodzicom, i wszystkim, 

którzy pomogli w przygotowaniach do sakramentu 

bierzmowania. 

 

SOBOTA, 23 KWIECIEŃ 

“Nie mogliście jednej godziny czuwać ze mną ? „ /

Mt. 26,40/  Comiesięczna adoracja Najświętszego 

Sakramentu odbędzie się w sobotę  w godzinach: 7-8 

PM po Angielsku i 8-10 PM po Polsku 

 

NIEDZIELA, 24 KWIECIEŃ  

SPECJALNE KOPERTY na utrzymanie kościoła i 

wszytkich budynków parafialnych są przygotowane 

na ten weekend. Prosimy o ofiarność na ten cel. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Mass book for the second half of 

2016 (July through December) is now 

open.  Masses will be taken during regu-

lar office hours. 



Meets once a month on the 2

nd

 Monday at 

7pm.  Call Mary Carol Niezgoda at 908 

575-2797 for location and details. New 

members always welcome.  We will teach 

anyone interested how to crochet and/or knit. If you would 

like to be a member but prefer to work at home we would be 

happy to pick up your item(s); just contact Mary Carol.  Do-

nations of yarn are always appreciated especially “baby” 

yarn, i.e., yarn approved for baby items. If you prefer to do-

nate cash we will purchase yarn for you.  All item(s) we make 

are donated to various local charitable organizations, i.e., 

Pregnancy Aid Center… 

MOTHER’S DAY BREAKFAST/

BRUNCH on May 1st from 8AM till 

11:30AM.  $8 for adults, $5 for chil-

dren 5-12 and children under 5 eat 

for free. 

 

The FIRST SATURDAY DEVOTIONS on May 7th will take 

place at Christ the King Church at 3:30PM along with Ado-

ration due to First Communion taking place at Sacred 

Heart. 

 

Our Altar Rosary Society is sponsoring a BUS TRIP TO THE 

BLUE ARMY SHRINE on Friday, May 13, 2016 which is the 

99

th

 anniversary of the first apparition of Our Lady of 

Fatima to Lucia, Jacinta and Francisco.  This trip is open to 

all parishioners. 

Date: May 13, 2016 

Departure time: 9:00 a.m. 

Departure place: Sacred Heart Church 

Cost: $30.00 (includes bus and shrine donation) 

Lunch: Bring your own or purchase at shrine 

Estimated Return: 4:00 p.m. 

To make a reservation or for additional information, please 

call the parish office at (908) 725-0072. 

 

The next MASS AND MEETING will take place on May 15th. 

KofC # 6573 Bible Study - 7pm - “Red 

School House” in Sacred Heart Parking Lot.  

“Come and See- Catholic Bible Study” 

Moses and the Torah covers the Old Testa-

ment books of Exodus, Leviticus, Numbers, 

and Deuteronomy.  Study the ways in which 

God reveals Himself to Moses, delivers His chosen people 

from slavery in Egypt, and gives the Law.  This week’s 

study covers: 

April 28

th

 - Moses on Mount Nebo- Deuteronomy 31-34 

May 5

th

 - Free Video—“What Every Catholic Needs To  

 Know About Hell”  

 

CLOTHING DRIVE - May 14th.  Clothing, textiles, stuffed 

animals, etc. can be dropped off at the Neumann Center 

(Sacred Heart grounds) from 9AM to 12Noon. 

60+ 

The next get-together of the 60+ group will be held Sunday, 

May 15th at 2:00 p.m. at the John Neumann Center on the 

Sacred Heart campus -- close parking; no steps; great food, 

great fun and GREAT company!!!  This will be the last 60+ 

meeting for the summer.  Have a great summer!!!! 

The next Holy Name Society Meeting 

will be held on May 2nd in the St. 

John Neumann Center at 6PM. 

 

Annual Canonization Mass - Sunday, June 5th - Sacred 

Heart Church - 3PM.  The cause for the Canonization of 

Blessed John of Vercelli.  Light refreshements to follow. 

PRAYER & PRAISE GROUP 

 

The next Prayer & Praise Group Meeting will be held on May 

16th in Christ the King Church at 1:00PM.  This will be the 

last meeting until September.  Have a wonderful summer! 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION CLASSES 

LEKCJE KATECHEZY 

 

TUESDAY - WTOREK 

Grades 2 & 4 – 4:00 – 5:15PM 

Klasy 2 i 4 od 16:00 do 17:15 

Grades 7 & 8 – 5:30 – 6:45PM 

Klasy 7 i 8 od 17:30 do 18:45 

 

WEDNESDAY - ŚRODA 

Grades 1 & 3 – 4:00 – 5:15PM 

Klasy 1 i 3 od 16:00 do 17:15 

Grades 5 & 6 – 5:30 – 6:45PM 

Klasy 5 i 6 od 17:30 do 18:45 

 

Registraton is now open for the school year 2016-2017.  

Please go to the parish website and click on the CCD 

registration link.  The deadline for re-registration is 

April 30th.  The deadline for new registrations is June 

1st. 

CARITAS SHARING MINISTRY 

  

 As always, thank you for your generous contribution to 

the Caritas food pantry.  We are still in need of the following 

products:  peanut butter and jelly; canned fruit; a variety of 

canned vegetables (we do have an abundance of green 

beans) corn, mixed vegetables, carrots, peas, canned pota-

toes, beets; beverages: fruit juices, juice boxes. 

 During the months of April and May we would also like 

to collect some non-food items.  Our collection in April will 

be for laundry detergent and liquid soap for dishes.  For May 

we could use paper products such as toilet paper, tissues and 

paper towels. 

 We appreciate all of the donations; the food pantry cannot 

be successful without your support.  As a reminder the food 

pantry does support 30 families in Manville.  We do deliver 

the product on the 15

th

 and 30

th

 of each month.  Please contact 

the Parish if you would like assistance from the food pan-

try.  All information is kept anonymous. 



We ask you for your prayers for the 

health of those in need, especially: 

Jeff Andrew, Toni Antonelli, John 

Bartley, Jean Blazejewski, Paul Bobe, 

Shawn Brickley, Lorraine Burkoski, 

Bill Caswell, Margaret Cebula, Ches-

ter Cejnowski, Luke Chartowich, Vin-

cent Chiusano, Palo Cizmar, Pat Cobo, Allison Collins, 

Kaiden Crothwer, John Day, Dorothy Dinsmore, John 

Dombey, Mary Evancho, Frank Fiduk, Marian Gano, 

Helen Gazo, Dorothy Gluch, John Gubernot, Dolores 

Hart, Maryann Hughes, Marge Iarkowski, Raul Jaime, 

Joanna Jasontek, Edward Knitowski, Dennis Koslowski, 

Theresa Kraska, John Krasnansky, Wiktoria Lach, Rita 

Lagasse, Janice Lalley, Cheyenne Licardi, Joe Matisak, 

Gerry McCormick, Quaid Mobus, Alexander Monto, Ade-

line Morgan, Mai Nguyen, Hunter Norz, Dolores Novicky, 

Robert Petsko, Skip Picciano, Marie Piorkowski, Steven 

Pirello, Mark Pschar, Normand Rivard, Jenny Rodgers, 

Donna & Robert Roman, Jerry Russell, Jr., John Scanlon, 

Irene Shelcusky, Pat Sherwood, Eric Slaight, Victoria 

Soika, Tina Soltis, Albert Stanski, Rose Tabbit, Virginia 

Tamburini, William Tomaszfski, Joe Tomko, Michelle 

Tranter, Marilyn Trilone, David Urban, Pauline Van-

taggi, Dolores Vinchur, Helen Vrabel, Natalie Walkoviak, 

Cindy Weigel, Raymond Wisniewski, Barbara Wrigil, 

Joann Zielinski, Maria Zurawiecki, and Regina Zydalis. 

God of all consolation give life and health to our sis-

ters and brothers for whom we pray in your Holy 

Name.  Amen. 

 

 

 

 

Please pray for all of our men and women serving in 

the Armed forces, especially 

 

Lance Corporal Matthew T. Bowden USMC 

PFC Jacob R. Caswell USMC 

Staff Sergeant Francis Fiduk III 

Pvt. Christopher Foley 

Commander Dean T. Giacobbe  

PFC Joshua Hussey  

Major James A. Jablonski Jr. 

Gunnery�Sergeant Jeff Morella USMC 

PFC Joshua Rivard 

 Commander Peter G. Rybski, Jr. 

PFC Steven Ubry 

CMA Mark J. Walyga 

Airman 1st Class Lindsay Zaccardi 

PFC Brian J. Zarnowski 

 

Please let us know if you have a family member who is 

serving in the military and we will acknowledge them 

in our weekly bulletin.  Please share the good news 

with us when one of the above soldiers returns home! 

Weekly Vocation Prayer Schedule 

 

Sunday:  Kelly Baccarini 

Monday:  Pedro Diaz 

Tuesday:   Roger & Diana Sieberg  

Wednesday:  K.K. & Sandy Scrape 

Thursday:  Theresa Evans & John Strollo 

Friday:  Gerald Pepe & Mary C. Niezgoda 

Saturday: Betty Rybski 

2015 Bishop’s Annual Appeal 

Grace, Mercy & Peace 

 

In his first encyclical, Lumen Fidei (The Light of Faith), Pope 

Francis writes, “Faith is no refuge for the fainthearted, but some-

thing which enhances our lives (no. 53).  It is your courage and 

commitment that allows our diocesan ministries to flourish.  

Without your gifts of time, talent and financial resources, the 

light of faith in our diocese would not shine as brightly.   

Thank you for your continued support of the Bishop’s Annual 

Appeal 

Readings for the Week of April 17, 2016 

 

Sunday: Acts 13:14, 43-52/Ps 100:1-3, 5/Rv 7:9, 14b-17/ 

 Jn 10:27-30 

Monday: Acts 11:1-18/Ps 42:2-3; 43:3-4/Jn 10:1-10 

Tuesday: Acts 11:19-26/Ps 87:1-7/Jn 10:22-30 

Wednesday: Acts 12:24--13:5a/Ps 67:2-3, 5-6, 8/Jn 12:44-50 

Thursday: Acts 13:13-25/Ps 89:2-3, 21-22, 25, 27/Jn 13:16-20 

Friday: Acts 13:26-33/Ps 2:6-11/Jn 14:1-6 

Saturday: Acts 13:44-52/Ps 98:1-4/Jn 14:7-14 

Next Sunday: Acts 14:21-27/Ps 145:8-13/Rv 21:1-5a/ 

PARISH PICNIC 

 

SUNDAY, JUNE 12, 2016  1 P.M TO 5 P.M. 

POLISH FALCONS PICNIC GROUNDS 

ADULTS  $12    CHILDREN 6-12    $6.00    5 AND 

YOUNGER  NO CHARGE 

ADULT AND CHILDREN’S GAMES 

GOOD FOOD     GREAT COMPANY 

 

TICKETS ON SALE AFTER ALL MASSES  

STARTING MAY 20

TH

 THRU JUNE 5

TH

 

NO TICKETS SOLD THE WEEKEND OF THE PICNIC 

OR AT THE DOOR 

PLEASE NO ALCOHOL 

 

PIKNIK PARAFIALNY 

 

NIEDZIELA, 12 CZERWCA 2016, 13:00 - 17:00 

FALKON (TO SAMO MIEJSCE, TAK JAK W 

POPRZEDNICH LATACH) 

DOROŚLI - $12; DZIECI OD 6-12 LAT - $6; DZIECI 5 

LAT I MNIEJ - ZA DARMO! 

ATRAKCJE: GRY DLA DZIECI I DOROSŁYCH, 

WSPANIAŁE JEDZENIE, JESZCZE WSPANIALSZE 

SPOTKANIA I ROZMOWY... 

  

BILETY DO NABYCIA PO KAŻDEJ MSZY ŚW. OD 20 

MAJA DO 5 CZERWCA.  NIE BĘDZIE SPRZEDAŻY 

BILETÓW W WEEKEND, KIEDY ODBĘDZIE SIĘ PI-

KNIK.  NIE UŻYWAMY ALKOHOLU!  



Report of Sunday Offerings  

in Support of our Parish 

 

The Christ the Redeemer collection for the  

weekend of April 10, 2016  

 

Weekly budget needed:  $    16,000.00 

 

Weekly Collection: 

Offertory $      7,356.00 

Mail-Ins $      2,588.00 

Children’s donations $         101.00 

Total  $    10,045.00 

 

Budget vs. Collection: 

 Surplus/(Deficit) $    (5,955).00 

 

“The disciples were filled with joy and the Holy Spirit.”  

ACTS 13:52 

Because the disciples heard Our Lord’s call, they were able 

to spread the Gospel message with strength and vital-

ity.  We, too, can experience that same joy if we take time 

to open our hearts, listen to God, ask for His direction and 

allow the Holy Spirit to guide our lives and our decisions. 

OUR CHILDREN’S GIFTS TO CHRIST THE REDEEMER PARISH 

 

My Good Deed was when I: 

 

helped mom clean the toy room.                                       Andre 

read all by myself.                                        Alexa 

helped mom bring the groceries home.                         Gabriel 

helped put away groceries.                                       Dylan 

cleaned my room for my sister.            Jayla 

helped my brother with his homework.            Julia 

cleaned the house.    Dominick 

helped my sister.         Robert 

worked hard in school.           Emily 

cleaned my room.           Jacob 

gave stuffed animals to my friends.            Bella 

shared with my brother.           Olivia 

was nice.       Michael 

was awesome!       Victoria 

took out the trash.           Caden 

cleaned my room & playroom.          Jayden 

helped my sister with her homework.       Christian 

helped my brother clean his room.       Madison 

helped my mom unpack.            Sadie 

shared with my sister.                                              Dianayvonne 

helped my sister with project for school.            Andre 

helped a friend in school.             Alexa 

listened.                Ella 

was good at school.            Emely 

helped mom load the car in morning for school/work.    Jorge 

listened to my parents.        Hunter 

helped my grandma & her friends.          Jillian 

helped my dad clean up the kitchen this morning.     Veronica 

 

Don’t forget to put your first and last names and 

your grade on your envelopes. 

Please visit our parish website: 

www.ctrmanville.com 

up-to-date information, schedules, church bulletins, 

pictures from parish events and much more… 

Be sure to check out our video reflections  

on the Sunday Readings each week. This week 

Shank Honkisz will be presenting the reflections 

Please Note… 

 

For families and individuals who are registered at 

Christ the Redeemer Parish to be in good standing, 

they must attend Mass at Christ the King or Sacred 

Heart Church on a regular basis and use the church 

envelopes. 

• Regular basis is not less than 75% of the time. 

• The use of church envelopes is the only way we 

can determine attendance. 

The amount of the donation in the envelopes is never a 

determining factor.  The use of your envelope each 

week will tell us that you are attending regularly.  This 

will avoid problems or embarrassments in the future. 

 

 

WAŻNE! 

Drodzy Parafianie. 

Prosimy, aby każda rodzina oraz osoba indywidualna 

zarejestrowana w parafii Sacred Heart używała kopert 

które otrzymujecie od parafii. Jest to podstawa do 

wydawania jakichkolwiek zaświadczeń (np.: ze dana osoba 

może być ojcem chrzestnym itp.) 

• Minimum 75% obecności w niedziele i święta w ciągu 

roku 

• Często jedynym sposobem na poświadczenie 

wymaganej obecności, jest rejestr na podstawie kopert. 

Wielkość ofiary (lub jej brak) nie jest brana pod uwagę! 

Używanie przez was kopert w każdym tygodniu 

potwierdza wasze regularne uczestnictwo w niedzielnej 

Mszy Św. i pomaga w bezproblemowym załatwieniu 

jakichkolwiek formalności związanych z życiem w 

Kościele (ślub, bierzmowanie, pogrzeb…)  


